Jordan Township Board Meeting
July 24 2017

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.

Pledge of allegiance

Present: Timothy Morris, Donna Theibert, Patricia Nemecek, Steven Houtman, Kevin King

Motion: Made by King second by Houtman to approve the minutes.  All in favor.

Treasurer’s report given Nemecek reported that the budget has been adjusted to correct shortages in the roads.  There is a balance of $266,875.58 in the general account.  There was no activity in the tax account.

Paid bills acknowledged

Motion: made by Nemecek second by Morris to pay bills.  All in favor.

Jim Keller reported on BOR.  Explained about due times on property taxes.

Dawn Lavanway was absent but sent a written report on the township.

OLD BUSINESS:

· King reported that the ambulance authority meeting was canceled as there were not enough people.

· King will be looking into the Fire Dept. with the larger bills and any information on the dept. as we have not had any report in many years.

· The bridge is finished and open. There was some discussion on this.  Morris reported that he has told the clerk that the monies for the hydrant will not be paid until it is installed properly.

· Morris will be meeting with Kevin Lavanway in the near future to get ideas and estimates on installing the sign.

NEW BUSINESS:

· Motion to purchase a metal detector for finding cemetery pins made by Nemecek second by Houtman all in favor.
· Motion made by Nemecek second by Houtman to not pay over $500.00 all were in favor.
PUBLIC COMMENT:

· Jerry Aylott commented on the mess left by the loggers near his home.  He called the DNR to address this.  
· Jerry Aylott brought up closing the seasonal part of Webster Bridge Road because of the damage that is done by the rain run off to the area.  King is going to look into this

ADJOURN: 8:17 P.M.

Tim Morris Supervisor                                                                                                    Donna Theibert clerk
